All Saints Malvern Wells & Wyche

Minutes of Annual Parochial Church Meeting

Sunday 24th March 2019
10am in Church for worship followed by APCM at 10.45am

Present: Francis Charters, Diane Southall, Sheila Joyce, Anthony Joyce, Jacqui Green, H. Rickard, Diana Hunt, Sheila Fennell, Joanne Spencer, Lucy Burton, Bill Burton, Frank Chester, Sandie Barr-Hamilton, Sylvia Miles, April Walwyn, Marie Anderson, Les Anderson, Helene Varley, Sarah Yeadon, Peter Yeadon, Vanessa Everitt, Helen Rhodes, Brian Rhodes, Janet Simmonds, Rod Simmonds, Jean Williams, Bea Magowan, Ken Beecroft, Trish Beecroft, Paul Hunt, Susan Crumpler, Andrew Crumpler, Janet Finch, Margaret Buchanan,  Peter Buchanan, Megan Oliver, Paul Southern, Patience Broad, Robin Broad, Pat Pool, Angela Davison, Helen Attree, Val Fane.
Young People: Jeania-Amiga, Joe Everitt
	
	

	
	


Apologies received from: Sally Morrison, Denise Ditchburn, Kath Midwinter, Alice Crumpler, Guy Crumpler, Andy Green, Jeremy Attree and Shirley Noble.
Meeting of the Parishioners

1. Apologies as above.
2. Election of Churchwardens.
· Patience Broad was proposed by Lucy Burton, seconded by Les Anderson and unanimously approved.
· Janet Simmonds was proposed by Vanessa Everitt, seconded by Sarah Yeadon and was unanimously approved.

Thanks was given to Vanessa Everitt who was standing down as Churchwarden. Blessings were prayed over the newly-elected churchwardens, that they may have wisdom and a prayerful heart to be all that is called for in this role.
Annual Parochial Church Meeting

1. Apologies as above.
2. Minutes of meeting held on 29th April 2018. These were accepted as an accurate record and were signed accordingly.
3. Matters arising – there were no matters arising.

4. Some short reflections on the ministry and mission across the parish in 2018.
CAP (Christians Against Poverty) presentation by Chris Mesley – The CAP project has come to fruition very quickly and the Malvern Debt Centre is about to open. Denise Ditchburn is the Debt Coach and once she has completed her training, she will start to see clients.
It has been an amazing story of blessing. In the UK, 8.3 million people have ‘problem debt’. This is  included within a bigger picture that 22% have less than £100 in savings. Malvern, although outwardly a prosperous town, has pockets of poverty. Many things including family breakdown or losing your job can tip you into debt. 

Jesus sought out the poor and oppressed and this is the challenge for CAP. The parable of the paralysed man is a good example. Being in debt is like being paralysed; you feel ashamed, lose your friends and are bombarded with letters or bills that you cannot face dealing with. CAP, like Jesus, looks at the whole person, not just the paralysis. CAP offers friendship, relieves the debt and helps the person affected to find wholeness again.
The Malvern Debt Centre does not have a physical venue but there is an HQ in Bradford and a freephone number for anyone who wishes to make contact. The befriender will go and meet that person in their home and once details of the debt have been collected, the information is sent to Bradford where a debt management plan is developed.

There are leaflets about CAP at the back of church and Chris would be happy to talk to anyone who would like to know more.

Dave prayed for Chris and Denise and their work for CAP.

The Waiting Room presentation by Paul Hunt. Paul explained that The Waiting Room is represented by a group including Susan Crumpler, Sandie Barr-Hamilton, David and Janet Booth and Paul and Diana Hunt. It is a more contemplative form of worship and is held at All Saints every 2nd Thursday in the month, 7-8pm. 

It is about STOP – BREATHE – FOCUS:

STOP in our busy lives

BREATHE deeper to slow yourself down

FOCUS on God. Some words of scripture are used.

It’s not about us waiting for God so much as God waiting for us. Just 10 minutes’ silence in the presence of God is amazing, and no outcome is needed in that time. Cushions are provided and you can use the church space as you feel led. The session ends with sharing what God might have touched people with.

5. Electoral Roll Report by Rod Simmonds.
Rod Simmonds, Electoral Roll Officer, made the following statement:

At the APCM in 2018 there were 69 names on the roll. This year, the Roll has been created from scratch and at the deadline 2 weeks ago there were 56 names registered, which is now 55 as Freda has died.

The Roll is now open to new applicants, who must be a regular attender and be over 16. Anyone who wants to be added to the roll should see Rod. As the Electoral Roll is a legal document, there is no need to give consent for personal data to be stored. From now on, only names will be displayed on the list of members at the back of church.

Rod was thanked for his work as Electoral Roll Officer.

6. Financial Report including Annual Accounts for 2018 by Paul Southern (PCC Treasurer).
A summary sheet of the accounts had been distributed in advance of the APCM. Paul Southern reported that the year started with a loss of £5000 (which had been better than predicted). Expenditure had been £2000 less than predicted but income had been £500 down. Regular giving fell by £4000 last year but had been bolstered by some one-off gifts so that at the end of the year we had a deficit of £6531.
This year, with such a deficit carried over, increased costs arising from our youth, families and children’s ministry and a significantly increased Parish Share demand, we had a predicted deficit of £17000 by the end of the year. This was explained at the Stewardship service. Fortunately, the Diocese has offered to reduce our Parish Share to £6500 and in addition, the ratio of shared costs between St Andrews and All Saints has been adjusted to 70 : 30 so that the new predicted deficit is £8500.
In response to Stewardship Sunday, there have been 21 replies resulting in one-off pledges totalling £6,580 and an increase in regular giving over the year of £3000. This has been a wonderful response from a congregation partnered with God.

Also, 14 people expressed a wish to join the Parish Giving Scheme, so we have joined.

There were no further questions so Jean Williams proposed that the accounts be accepted, Jacqui Green seconded and everyone was in favour.

Paul proposed that Paul Lythgoe continues to be our Independent Examiner, Patience Broad seconded this and all were in favour.

Paul was thanked for his hard work in the preparation of the accounts and the Stewardship campaign. Dave prayed thanks for the generous response and the offering of skills and talents. It was very encouraging.
7. Receiving the 2018 Annual Report.
Dave thanked everyone who has shared the work they do and events that have taken place in the Annual Report, all of which is all greatly valued. It will be available all year round and we are encouraged to hand it out to any new visitors as it is a good summary of what is going on. It is also a good reference to use for prayer.

There were no questions and so the Annual Report was accepted unanimously.
8. Safeguarding update
Val Fane was invited to introduce herself as the new Parish Safeguarding Officer (PSO) for St Andrews and All Saints. She has a background in Safeguarding with Early Years.
Anyone wishing to work with vulnerable adults or children and young people must have a disclosure check as part of the appointment process. Not only would this apply to people helping with the children and young peoples’ groups, but also those involved with Holiday@Home and the Octagon. There are currently 35 people from All Saints on the DBS Register. Safeguarding training for these people is mandatory and must be completed within 12 months of appointment, with a refresher training every 3 years. There are currently 3 people who need to complete the initial training or refresh and another local training is planned for St Andrews and All Saints this summer- although training is also available through the Diocese.

Bob Gibson is standing down as PSO after many years of faithful service. Happily he will be remaining as a member of the committee to offer his considerable experience and expertise.
9. Elections.
a) PCC members.

Sarah Yeadon’s term as PCC member has ended this year and as a paid member of staff, she will be co-opted onto the PCC. 
The following people were duly elected:

· Vanessa Everitt was proposed by Joanne Spencer, seconded by Janet Simmonds and was unanimously approved.

· Sheila Joyce was proposed by Patience Broad, seconded by Rod Simmonds and was unanimously approved.

There were no other nominations. 
c) Deputy Wardens.

Trish Beecroft, Bea Magowan, Jean Williams, Paul Southern and Andrew Crumpler have all agreed to stand as Deputy Wardens. 
All in favour

d) Sidespeople.

Ken Beecroft,  Margaret Buchanan, Lucy Burton, Rod Simmonds, Vanessa Everitt and Jacqui Green have all agreed to act as Sidespersons. 

These were unanimously approved.
10. Rector’s Reflections
Dave has been bowled over by the support he feels from All Saints. Just about everyone plays significant part. When the vicar goes off sick in December, the church carries on regardless. Those tough times are times of transition and fruition, so Dave wished to thank everyone for the part they played.
In return, Janet Simmonds thanked Dave for all that he and his family have done for us over the two parishes.
Earlier in the service, Dave had reflected on the passage read during the service: Luke 5: 1-11.

The story tells of how Jesus calls his first disciples on Lake Galilee. They had been fishing all night and had not caught anything. Then Jesus comes and asks to borrow a boat to speak to the crowd from. After he had done this, he asks that the boats be pushed out to go fishing again. This time they have a miraculous catch of fish which requires several boats to bring it to shore.
What was different? It was the same boats, the same fishermen, the same nets and the same bit of water, but this time Jesus was with them.

The most important thing about our journey as a church over the past year is that we are learning to be with Jesus. His presence makes all the difference. We can work hard on our own with our good ideas, but if Jesus is not in the boat, we will catch nothing.

At his recent visit to New Wine, Dave felt that God was saying ‘Phase 1 of what I had come to do was over so go up into the watchtower and be with me…’

The Waiting Room is at the heart of all we do… to simply be with Jesus. From that, comes everything else.

When the disciples were asked to put out into the deep water and let down the nets for the catch, they listened to Jesus and were obedient – even though they were doubtful. That is our call- to be obedient, even if it seems like we’ve done it before, even if it seems a crazy idea.

Prophetic words were spoken over Dave and others at New Wine: that we were launching our boat and that God was going to do really significant things in the coming months and years. But like the disciples, there will be too much to bring in on our own. We need to partner with other boats. This means other churches e.g. St Andrews. Look at what we are able to achieve when we partner together: Youth Ministry, DEEPER, The Waiting Room, The Octagon. Also other organisations in the community e.g Wells Club, Town Council, schools.
If we are united, God will bring his blessing. So where is God leading us in 2019 and beyond?

Dave has been given the phrase ‘Learning to live ordinary lives with God.’

As we do the ordinary with God, He will do the extraordinary.

As leaders within All Saints, we feel God is calling us to pray for the following:
· Increased PRESENCE and ENCOUNTER with God in our WORSHIP and PRAYER.

· Deepening UNITY between our congregations, our churches and across town

· NEW FAMILIES to be gathered in and for our YOUNG PEOPLE to grow and flourish.

This has helpfully been printed onto a bookmark which we are welcome to take away. On the reverse is a chance to think of 5 people we wish to pray for, to bring to God.

Signed ……………………………………………………………………date………………………..

Parochial Church Council Meeting (following on immediately after the APCM) 
Present: Revd Dave Bruce, Paul Southern, Peter Buchanan, Janet Simmonds, Vanessa Everitt, Jacqui Green, Bea Magowan, Sheila Joyce, Angela Davison, Helen Rhodes, Trish Beecroft, Ken Beecroft, April Walwyn, Diana Hunt, Patience Broad and Sarah Yeadon
1. Apologies for absence:  Andy Green
2. Appointment of Officers
PCC Secretary:  Sarah Yeadon was co-opted onto the PCC and nominated as Secretary. 
PCC Treasurer:  Paul Southern was nominated as Treasurer
PCC Lay vice-Chair: Peter Buchanan was nominated as Lay Vice-Chair. 

The above were appointed with unanimous approval.
3. Appointment of Standing and Finance Committee. Although unlikely to be needed, if necessary it would be: Paul Southern, Peter Buchanan, Dave Bruce, Sarah Yeadon and the Churchwardens.
4. AOB. There was no AOB.
Signed by ………………………………………………date…………………

